Staff Assembly NEWSLETTER UC, Santa Barbara



Spring Quarter 2010 Volume 5, Issue 3

Staff Celebration Week, May 10-14, 2010



UCSB's Annual Staff celebration week is set for the week of Monday, May 10th through Friday, May 14th. Planned and sponsored by the Chancellor's Staff Advisory Council (CSAC), Staff Celebration Week will honor Staff throughout the week with many activities.

Staff Assembly will present the Staff Citation of Excellence Awards at the Chancellor's Luncheon on Friday, May 14th from 11:30—1:30 on the Faculty Club Green. Ten Staff members will receive an award of recognition and \$500 for their outstanding service to UCSB. Come celebrate your co-workers!

Staff Celebration Week - Staff Assembly Associated Events

- . Mon the 10th: Staff Social, 3:30-5:00p, Bren Hall
- . Tues the 11th: Staff Ice Cream Social, noon-1pm, Cheadle Courtyard
- . Thurs the 13th: Sixth Annual Staff Cookie Contest, noon-1pm, SRB Multi-purpose rm
- Friday the 14th: Chancellor's Luncheon, 11:30-1:30, Faculty Club Green



Staff Ice Cream Social - sponsored by Staff Assembly Tuesday, May 11 from noon - 1pm, Cheadle Courtyard

Staff Assembly extends a special thank you to Housing and Residential Services Dining Services for their generous support.



Staff Cookie Contest - sponsored by Staff Assembly

Thursday, May 13 at noon, SRB Multipurpose Room - Entry deadline Fri, May

Calling all bakers! Your best-loved (or favorite) cookie recipe could be our grand prizewinner at the Staff Cookie Contest.

To Enter: send the name of your cookie recipe and type of cookie to Val de Veyra at ECE/Mail Code 9560 or <val@ece.ucsb.edu>

Day of the Contest: simply bring a dozen of your delicious cookie creations and let the judging begin! For more information, contact Val DeVeyra at x2269.



Staff Citation of Excellence Awards and Celebration Week Drawing

Friday, May 14 at noon, Faculty Club Green - Entry deadline Fri, May 7th - no exceptions

SA Citation of Exellence Awards: 2010 Citation of Excellence Awardees will be announced at the Chancellor's Luncheon.

SA Celebration Week Drawing: In appreciation of all UCSB staff and the services they provide, many local businesses and campus organizations have donated prizes for this year's Staff Assembly drawing. Drawing winners will be announced at the Chancellor's Luncheon.

Winners need not be present to win. Simply complete and return the entry form by the deadline. Entries will not be accepted after the deadline or at the luncheon.

Send entry via campus mail to: Greta Halle, Computer Science Dept, Mail Code 5110

Drawing Entry Form (pdf)

Staff Housing Workgroup



The Staff Housing Workgroup is a committee formed of members from Staff Assembly, CSAC, ABOG and PWA. Our mission is to work with campus administration to achieve affordable housing for staff members at UCSB. Our current Staff Housing Workgroup members are:

- Sandra Camp, Educational Opportunity Program, CSAC rep
- · Val De Veyra, Electrical Engineering, Staff Assembly rep
- David Dunlop, Disabled Students Program, Staff Assembly rep
- Maureen Evans, Materials Research Laboratory, ABOG rep
- Greta Halle, Computer Science, Chair
- Libby Straight, Electrical Engineering, member at large
- · Laurel Wilder, Budget and Planning, member at large

What is UCSB Staff Assembly?



Staff Assembly is UCSB's chapter of the system wide Council of University of California Staff Assemblies, or CUCSA. UCSB's Staff Assembly is sponsored by the office of the Vice Chancellor for Administrative Services. Staff Assembly's mission is to support the research, teaching, and community service mission of UCSB by serving in an advisory capacity to the Chancellor, Vice Chancellors, senior officers, and other campus organizations seeking staff consultation.

Staff Assembly provides staff representatives to committees as requested by campus entities and facilitates communication among and between all staff employees. Additionally, Staff Assembly serves as a focal point and sounding board for all staff employees in issues that are not the purview of represented job classifications. General membership includes all career UCSB staff members. The Executive Committee consists of at least eight members elected at large from all career staff on campus.

Note from the Staff Assembly Co-Chairs



Staff Celebration Week is right around the corner.

The Staff Assembly Board would like to applaud and congratulate all of our staff for a job well done despite the sacrifices made this year.

It is during these challenging times that having a strong staff network is important and that is why we felt it was so important to keep you well informed with our electronic newsletter. We have some fun events coming up on the calendar and we hope that we will see you there. Remember that Staff Assembly is an organization for all staff and the Board welcomes all those interested to participating in our activities.

Stephanie Coghlan <stephanie.coghlan@sa.ucsb.edu>
Julie Luera <julie@engineering.ucsb.edu>

Announcements



Council of UC Staff Assemblies Coming to UCSB -June 3 and 4: UCSB will be hosting the Council of UC Staff Assemblies conference in June 2010.

Staff delegates from each UC campus will be attending a two day conference at the Mosher Alumni Center on Thurs, June 3rd and Fri the 4th.

The meeting is open to staff visitors during specified times but with limited seating available. All staff are invited to participate in all Staff Assembly activities. No membership is required.



Staff Celebration Week - Activities include the Chancellor's Luncheon on Friday, May 14th on the Faculty Club Green!



Staff Art Show - The 3rd Annual Staff Assembly Staff Art Show was held at the Faculty Club last summer. If you'd like to participate in the 4th contact Sally Foxen

Staff Assembly Wants YOU!



Join Staff Assembly's Coordinating Council and be a part of shaping campus events for staff. We meet on the 3rd Thursday of the month in the Multi-Cultural Center, Mtg Rm 1, from 12 to 1:30p.

Upcoming Mtgs (Thursdays): Apr 22, May 20, Jun 17, Jul 15

For more information about Staff Assembly email Julie Luera

Staff Assembly Executive Board

- Co-Chair: Stephanie Coghlan stephanie.coghlan@sa
- Co-Chair: Julie Luera julie@engineering
- Treasurer Greta Halle
- Newsletter Editor: George Hopwood
- Webmaster: Libby Straight
- CSAC Liaison to Staff Assembly: Sandy Camp
- Members: Donna Coyne, Laura Crownover, Lydia Davenport, Valerie de Veyra, David Dunlop, Sally Foxen, Dana Huffman, Martha Olsen, Kim Summerfield, Nadia Tapia

Please feel free to contact Executive Board members about Staff Assembly or email Julie Luera

Past Web Newsletters

▶ Winter Quarter 2010: Volume 5, Issue 2

Links of Interest

- UCSB Chancellor's Staff Advisory Council (CSAC)
- Council of UC Staff Assemblies (CUCSA)
- UC Staff Advisors to the Regents